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COUNCIL CORRESPONDENCE UPDATE TO JANUARY 12, 2022 (8:30 a.m.) 

Correspondence 

(1) January 5, 2022, regarding “Sidewalks and Roads Snow and Ice Clearing”

(2) R. Heaton, January 6, 2022, regarding “What could possibly be the rationale
for doing this?” (Volunteer Recruitment)

(3) 2 submissions, January 6 and 11, 2022, regarding Garbage and Recycling
Pick-Up

(4) BC Council, Girl Guides of Canada, January 6, 2022, regarding “Guiding
Lights Across BC - Feb 22 2022”

(5) D. Marley, January 6, 2022, regarding “Meet West Vancouver’s first climate
writer in residence”

(6) January 10, 2022, regarding “Mayor & Council” (Logs on Beaches)

(7) January 10, 2022, regarding “Stage for Dancing ??”

(8) Surrey Board of Trade, January 11, 2022, regarding “SBOT Invitation - Digital
Town Hall with BC Minister of Transportation and Infrastructure, Hon. Rob
Fleming”

(9) Committee and Board Meeting Minutes – Community Engagement Committee
meeting December 8, 2021

Correspondence from Other Governments and Government Agencies 

No items. 

Responses to Correspondence 

(10) Director of Engineering & Transportation Services, January 10, 2022,
response regarding Garbage and Recycling Pick-Up
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Given the the Covid numbers yesterday - OVER 4300 in a 24 hour period (the most ever in a 
single day in BC) and the Senior Centre sends out this email !!   
Why would you do this? 

This morning Dr Henry announced amongst other things - NO VISITORS whatsoever IN LONG 
TERM CARE as there are now several outbreaks !! 
Why would anyone choose to put themselves at risk by volunteering - why would the Senior Centre 
want to put their volunteers or senior vulnerable clients at risk? 

I feel very strongly about this and will be writing to the Senior Centre & Community Centre Managers. 
I will also be writing to the Mayor and Council and asking  
them to step in and find out WHY the Senior Centre feels that it is ok for them to actively looking for 
volunteers at such dangerous time.  

Richenda Heaton 

From: "Crystal Lan"  
To: "richenda"  
Sent: Friday, December 31, 2021 10:05:30 AM 
Subject: Volunteer with the Outreach team at the Seniors' Activity Centre! 

Dear Volunteers of West Vancouver,  

Are you patient, compassionate, and interested in or have a background in nursing or supporting seniors? We are 
looking for Outreach program volunteers at the Seniors' Activity Centre! If you are interested please email 
sjordan@westvancouver.ca and hmurphy@westvancouver.ca with a few sentences about why you’d be a good 
fit, and any previous experience you have working with seniors or groups below.  

1. DAYBREAK PROGRAM
Mon Jan 3 – 31, 10 a.m. – 12 p.m.

Support activities for seniors with early memory loss by reminiscing, playing games, creating art, and appreciating 
life together.  This is ideal for volunteers who are sensitive, patient, and compassionate to those living with 
early memory loss.  

Duties include: 
 Commit to the whole program (every Monday, 10 a.m. ‐ 12 p.m.)
 Kindly unpack lunch boxes or help with bags/coats
 Companionship and empathetic conversation
 Preparing snacks
 Other duties as requested

2. BECOME A COMMUNITY NAVIGATOR FOR SENIORS!
January 4, 2022  Tue 1:30 PM ‐ 3:00 PM  (information session)
January 11, 2022 to February 1, 2022  Tue 1:30 PM ‐ 3:30 PM  (mandatory training)

Interested in becoming a volunteer Seniors Community Navigator? Attend our upcoming Orientation! 
This program provides extensive training and support so you can effectively help seniors age in place and thrive in 
their community. After the information session, four 2‐hour sessions are needed to complete the program. 
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This is ideal for volunteers who 
 Can maintain strict confidentiality
 Are respectful and considerate of barriers facing seniors
 Have experience providing excellent customer service
 Are tech saavy and can navigate websites and smart devices
 Can provide accurate information by phone or video call

Sign up here:
https://anc.ca.apm.activecommunities.com/westvanrec/activity/search?onlineSiteId=0&activity select param=2
&activity keyword=navigator%20orientation&viewMode=list

3. SEEKING DRIVERS FOR MEDICAL APPOINTMENTS
Schedule varies. Must have a valid Class 5 license. Please send us a copy of your license, your Driver's Abstract,
and availability during the week.

For more information contact Helen or Stephanie: 604‐925‐7208 or email sjordan@westvancouver.ca and 
hmurphy@westvancouver.ca.  

Thank you & Stay safe, 
Crystal & Sylvia 
Volunteer Services | District of West Vancouver  
 t: 604-925-7288  | c.604-202-8694. | 
Senior's Activity Centre, 695 21st St, West Vancouver, BC V7V 4A7 
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Isabella Lee (she/her) | BC Public Relations and Communications Adviser 
BC Council, Girl Guides of Canada 
107 - 252 W Esplanade, North Vancouver, BC V7M 0E9/ bc-prcomm@girlguides.ca/ (cell) 
I respectfully acknowledge that I live and work within the ancestral, traditional, and unceded territory 
of the Songhees, Esquimalt, and W̱ SÁNEĆ Nations. 

s. 22(1)
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From: David Marley <domarley52@gmail.com>
Sent: Thursday, January 6, 2022 9:35 PM
To: correspondence
Cc: Mary-Ann Booth; Craig Cameron; Nora Gambioli; Peter Lambur; Bill Soprovich; Sharon 

Thompson; Marcus Wong
Subject: Meet West Vancouver’s first climate writer in residence

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address domarley52@gmail.com. Do not click 
links or open attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you believe this e‐mail is 
suspicious, please report it to IT by marking it as SPAM. 

How inappropriate is this proposal? Let me count the ways. I‘ll highlight just two.  

Firstly, this tells me that West Vancouver Memorial Library is receiving too much money from local taxpayers. It is 
becoming pretentious and spendthrift. Who do these folks  think they are, District Council? The library’s funding request 
needs more rigorous scrutiny in the upcoming budget cycle.  

Secondly, this is a blatant exercise in spreading propaganda rather than one of education. If our local library wants to 
truly educate residents, be they school children or others, about climate or another issue of public concern or interest, 
they ought to put on a series of lectures or, even better, debates such that competing ideas or points of view can be 
expressed freely and under equitable rules of engagement. That would be real inclusion and diversity. 

I hereby request that my name and contact information be left on this communication.  

David Marley 

West Vancouver, BC 

 604‐926‐8994 
>  
>>>  
>>>  
>>> https://secure‐web.cisco.com/1IcUwa45g0HS_NiTAYA1BLWMvfZIdRV4ufgmBOPkNgsZB‐
40N_7Bfy_qiH2RT0l9IKN978rCiZc4aW‐sI65UZQ3Z8VdrUm‐
UX3rBdldLDhZGG7eOXBnS7DmdN7bJ8GQUYGQJtj5MM0E0lQ0H9h8UQyz6cBcCu5A9wEvP4UEvDD9nOxKxDQAcfznvwa6l
_wS8rlyVT7x4iMOT2rKjSeaJQXNPYkv‐6oOigygkLXcyDB0AsYl1CEuT730n9fvssNs7uc206mO4KNQGjY2fpYIe‐
XYxLc8DP8GY_Wijj4n6IcvPOmIsSgQKK3F6Gg4ZUGyAzInTIY9tfOIWXZZy_Ol32Mg/https%3A%2F%2Fwww.nsnews.com%2
Fin‐the‐community%2Fmeet‐west‐vancouvers‐first‐climate‐writer‐in‐residence‐
4925602%3Futm_source%3DEmail_Share%26utm_medium%3DEmail_Share%26utm_campaign%3DEmail_Share <BR> 
<BR>Also: be sure to check out all of today's latest news at https://secure‐
web.cisco.com/11V230NwU_b9HSibzxM2Q5dzLMXfAD4n1SL9vJ4JYw188DKfSdN4qtI5as5Xe1wgqjB89WHglAKU1ZDSYLp
V5u‐A0gyS‐5S4Lu_DvfJFvg9Cw1f‐GLMNcXabaPvIHlbShqbhg‐
NXE656ZBluBfYjRimaNPfH97vFOa3dSMlXDWjav7cnz_kN7B8aIvupZkGnbq2QryxsQ9byVXnRh1pJaPRnH84FxT0dnFg‐
xLDOmAYyROCbs3O5vpiJcKT835EQWmyiYnrJNnKMVu‐
htd2adWJpeLG60rdVr6fyk0yH5cAq_2I6EB3budNWcC7lIf7KEnv7HHo4w‐
nuYJQqX8LH8NA/https%3A%2F%2Fwww.nsnews.com <BR> <BR>Like getting your news by email? Sign up for our FREE 
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headlines, sent to your inbox daily at https://secure‐web.cisco.com/1m‐
T4hQnTVsuOCnjYiozqj3ykN_gcOe56MuiHxF76MHLmXPSIkdi9HZ3DybfiEV1wmcCxWPdUh9JLTQ2v9rKmHQ8spdMGZpy_k
OnmFa3C7h1CNJHnaq4jreXP8D7kpQTo0WQvwIYY_ViIzS1AX63SKweHVbS44Jr‐
7bDL9f1zlTBC_FZ6fu99IMSkaIRcQ8V1NiTfKMwo67JdeJp3ouAYVBXpGqISSFmX8ViuGfJ4116962GOGx0lmQs2hm7o‐
KMvKlvk7jyiWozTPipjrw5UqlfpO72ilzCD25xLK‐
4pXRxxhS5prH5jce8ZJVTGnFVRHSHfeCMsrDiIrNm0GgLUJA/https%3A%2F%2Fwww.nsnews.com%2Fdaily‐headlines 
>>>  
>>>  
>>>  
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‐‐‐‐‐Original Message‐‐‐‐‐ 
From: no‐reply@westvancouver.ca <no‐reply@westvancouver.ca>  
Sent: Monday, January 10, 2022 10:57 AM 
To: Info <info@westvancouver.ca> 
Subject: council 

Submitted on Mon, 01/10/2022 ‐ 10:57: 

Contact 
‐‐‐‐‐‐‐ 
Name:
Email: 
Phone
Subject: Mayor & Council 
Message: 
In a 2008 article by Robert Matas of the Globe and Mail, it was reported the equivalent of wood from 2,000 logging 
trucks accumulates every year in the Fraser River's marshes, according to an estimate made earlier this decade. It goes 
on to say that the City of Vancouver spends $200,000 annually to remove harvested logs from its beaches. 

Many of these harvested logs appear in the photos of the damage to the Vancouver and West Vancouver seawalls 
where they act as battering rams in storms and king tides destroying public assets. 

When will we demand better forest stewardship to protect fisheries habitat, reduce insurance claims and protect the 
public? 

If these these logs are harvested and lost as a cost of doing business, why harvest them at all? 

Vancouver, BC

Tel: 
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Neetu Shokar

From: Rhona Doria <rhona@businessinsurrey.com>
Sent: Tuesday, January 11, 2022 2:11 PM
To: correspondence
Subject: SBOT Invitation - Digital Town Hall with BC Minister of Transportation and 

Infrastructure, Hon. Rob Fleming

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address events@businessinsurrey.ca. Do not click links or 
open attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you believe this e-mail is suspicious, please report 
it to IT by marking it as SPAM. 

Dear Mayor Booth and Council:  

I want to invite you to a Surrey Board of Trade digital town hall on January 25 featuring BC Minister of 
Transportation and Infrastructure, Hon. Rob Fleming. Minister Fleming will discuss BC's transportation and 
infrastructure plans and how each plays a role in BC's economic recovery. Plus, the event will feature the 
release of the 2022 Surrey Roads Survey results. 

Date: Tuesday, January 25, 2022 
Time: 12:00 - 1:30 p.m. Program 
Location: Virtual via Zoom 

To register, visit businessinsurrey.com or email info@businessinsurrey.com. 

Please let me know if you can attend. 

Kind regards, 

-- 

RHONA DORIA 
EVENTS & SPONSORSHIP COORDINATOR 

101 - 14439 104 Avenue, Surrey BC Canada, V3R 1M1 
P | 604.634.0344   O | 604.581.7130   E | events@businessinsurrey.com 

On the Territory of the Coast Salish Peoples 
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THE CORPORATION OF THE DISTRICT OF WEST VANCOUVER 
COMMUNITY ENGAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES 

VIA ELECTRONIC COMMUNICATION FACILITIES  
WEDNESDAY, DECEMBER 8, 2021 

Committee Members:  L. Cameron, E. McHarg (Vice-Chair), J. Roote, and J. Webbe; 
and Councillors B. Soprovich, S. Thompson, and M. Wong (Chair) attended the meeting 
via electronic communication facilities. Absent: L. Carver. 

Staff:  D. Powers, Director of Community Relations & Communications; A. Mafi, 
Communications & Engagement Manager; and K. Andrzejczuk, Committee Clerk, 
attended the meeting via electronic communication facilities. 

1. CALL TO ORDER

The meeting was called to order at 3:31 p.m.

It was Moved and Seconded:

THAT

1. all remaining Community Engagement Committee meetings for 2021 be held via
electronic communication facilities only;

2. the Municipal Hall Atrium be designated as the place where the public may
attend to hear, or watch and hear, the Community Engagement Committee
meeting proceedings; and

3. a staff member be in attendance at the Municipal Hall Atrium for each of the
scheduled meetings.

CARRIED 

2. APPROVAL OF AGENDA

It was Moved and Seconded:

THAT the December 8, 2021 Community Engagement Committee meeting agenda
be approved as circulated.

CARRIED 

3. ADOPTION OF MINUTES

It was Moved and Seconded:

THAT the October 14, 2021 and November 1, 2021 Community Engagement
Committee meeting minutes be adopted as circulated.

CARRIED 
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REPORTS / ITEMS 

4. Budget Engagement Update 

D. Powers (Director, Community Relations & Communications) spoke relative to the 
document regarding “Communications & Engagement Overview: Budget 2022 – 
Phase 2” and informed regarding the following: 

 The District conducts engagement on the proposed budget every year, and at 
the recommendation of the Community Engagement Committee, began 
engagement  on the 2022 budget earlier than previous years; 

 A campaign to increase awareness and understanding of the budget is 
complete; 

 Engagement will launch in January 2022; 

 will be starting engagement for the 2022 budget earlier than in previous 
years; 

 Engagement will focus on education by providing accessible information to 
residents regarding the budget; 

 Engagement tactics include a westvancouverITE project webpage, video, 
feedback form, public information meetings, newsletters, and social media; 

 Staff will be collecting comments and responding to questions; and 

 Staff have implemented an improved process for responding to questions.  

Discussion ensued and the Community Engagement Committee provided the 
following feedback: 

 Add information regarding the differences between public and private budgets; 
local governments are not permitted to run deficits and must balance the 
budget; 

 Consider changing the name of the document regarding “Budget Highlights”; 
make adjustments to improve clarity, add page numbers, and adjust the order 
of charts to correspond with paragraphs; 

 Consider holding additional in-person meetings during the day and evening; 

 Add information regarding the purposes of the asset and climate levies; 
include a statement that funds from the asset levy have not been redirected; 
and explain the implications of not making the proposed increases; 

 Demonstrate the impacts of inflation; 

 Analyze statistics from the awareness campaign; 

 Consider advertising in the Beacon; 

 Focus on key messages with links to further information; 

 Include one line about property assessments; 

 Explain what expenses are being added to help property owners understand 
what to expect, possibly by including an example of a typical tax bill; and 

 Explain priorities and issues, such as ageing infrastructure and climate 
change. 

It was Moved and Seconded: 

THAT the report regarding Budget Engagement Update be received for information. 

CARRIED 
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5. 2021 Year in Review

A. Mafi (Communications & Engagement Manager) spoke relative to the document
regarding “Community Engagement Committee 2021 Annual Report” and informed
that all committees make a brief annual presentation to Council featuring
accomplishments of the past year; a member of the Community Engagement
Committee will be selected to provide the presentation to Council on behalf of the
committee; and staff are seeking committee feedback on the draft presentation.

D. Powers (Director, Community Relations & Communications) thanked committee
members for their support and positive contributions to the District’s work plans.

Discussion ensued and the Community Engagement Committee provided the 
following feedback regarding the presentation: 

 Make adjustments to capture the full scope and accomplishments of the
Community Engagement Committee’s work, highlighting that the committee is
objective and works to ensure the process is fair, provides constructive
criticism resulting in some projects requiring further work and not immediately
moving forward to engagement, and a key focus is improving public education
regarding District projects;

 Add more information regarding working groups, including the member
recruitment process, how the committee contributes to working groups, and
plans for working groups;

 Adjust wording regarding members who have left the committee;

 Organize projects in chronological order;

 Add a flow chart or infographic to illustrate how the committee is involved in
District processes;

 Add a slide regarding challenges identified by the committee, such as
improving diversity in committee members, language translation, engaging
during the pandemic, and youth engagement; and

 Provide context for projects on the 2022 work plan.

J. Webbe suggested that the committee have an opportunity to provide feedback on
the 2022 work plan.

Councillor Soprovich provided a farewell and acknowledged committee members for 
their diligence and transparency, and noted that Council appreciates the committee’s 
input. 

D. Powers informed that a committee member will be selected via email to present
to Council on behalf of the committee.

E. McHarg (Vice-Chair) queried regarding the committee’s 2022 work plan; A. Mafi
informed that details are being finalized and more information will be provided at a
later date.

Councillor Wong (Chair) informed that this will be his final meeting on the committee, 
it has been an honour working with committee members, and the committee’s 
feedback is appreciated. 

It was Moved and Seconded: 

THAT the discussion regarding 2021 Year in Review be received for information. 

CARRIED 
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From: s 22(1) 

Sent: Thursday, January 6, 2022 6:35 PM 
To: Info <info@westvancouver.ca> 
Subject: Snow clearing/garbage and recycling cancellations 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address�. Do net dick links or open 
attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you be�icious, please report it to IT 
by marking I: as SPAM. 

Please forward to whom ever will is responsible and to the Mayor and Council 

We live at s 22(1) , West Vancouver, srpip 

This is the second week in a row cancellation of our services for recycling and garbage 

This brings up two significant issues 

First the delay in clearing the roads we have had many snow storms in the past 30 years and the timing to plow our roads is the 
slowest it has ever been and no wonder the garbage guys can't get thru 

Second with the bi weekly collection of garbage a missed pick up means storing garbage for a month which is unacceptable ( I never 
have agreed with biweekly service ) 

I would suggest that like Whistler there needs to be a convenient place to drop off in the municipality, (the works yard is not a 
convenient spot) I would suggest some bins in Ambleside or have the garbage trucks sit there and we bring them the garbage 

We man aged to clear our driveway and make it down the hill 

The municipality is constantly raising taxes and funding all sorts of additional projects and then letting the main functions (like 
garbage and street clearing) to deteriorate 

Regards 

Mt1M 
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